Notice is hereby given that a Public Meeting was held on August 11, 2025, at the Garrison City Hall. Members present were Mayor Keith Yarbrough, Arnie Kelley, Hope Hallmark, Tim Wright, and Travis Simon. Darrell Lunsford was absent. Others present were Jack Brown, Tim Barton, Candace Barton, Evie Barton, Herbert Hancock, Myke Chandler, and Jenny Frederick.

Mayor Yarbrough called the meeting to order at 5:01 P.M.

Jack Brown led in prayer.

There were no public comments.

Jenny Frederick presented the minutes from July 21, 2025, for approval. Arnie Kelley moved to approve the minutes as written. Travis Simon seconded. All voted yea.

A representative from the GVFD was not present.

Police Chief Tim Barton presented the police report. There were 11 calls for service, 45 stops made, 19 citations written, 26 warnings issued, 1 arrest, 2 agency assists, 0 MVA, and 0 animal complaints. Everything has been fixed on the Tahoe. Tim was told to list all the things that the Police Department needs to do to be in compliance with the state. Everything is in compliance. Tim will check to see if the city needs to supply a cell phone or if the department can use their personal phone.

Myke Chandler presented the Municipal Court report. The court received a total of \$11,758.80. The city will keep \$6,640.82, and \$5,117.98 will be remitted to the state.

Council discussed the proposed 2025 tax rates. Hope Hallmark moved to go with the proposed rollback rates of 0.29116 per \$100. Tim Wright seconded. All voted yea. The council will hold a public hearing about the proposed rates on September 8, 2025, at 5 P.M.

Jack Brown presented the Superintendent's Report. A handout was given to all council members. Jack is working on rewriting the water manuals in response to a TCEQ violation. Three quotes for the SL-1000 have been received, and Johnson Supply was the cheapest at \$5299. Gas leaks at the school, Roy Skelton's house, and HWY 59 have been repaired. Jeff Medford is working on land acquisition for the WWTP. Lift station #1 needs the east motor replaced. The west motor is having an electrical issue too. AMS rep Trevor Blankenship gave a quote for a sludge judge of \$1000. Pat Oates suggested having this done. There was a blocked drain on the A/C at City Hall. City is still waiting for the oil sand to be delivered by Dupree.

Jenny Frederick presented the Secretary's report. The bank totals were \$906,524.64, the city billed out \$71,044.10, and the sales tax for the month was \$9013. The balance sheets, profit and loss statements, adjustments for the month, and bank statements and reconciliations for all accounts were provided in the council packet for review. Clarification was needed on the new permit prices. The permits to sell items were for just city property.

Jenny Frederick presented the bills for approval. Travis Simon made a motion to approve paying the bills. Tim Wright seconded. All voted yea.

Travis Simon made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Tim Wright seconded. All voted yea.

Keith Yarbroygh, Mayor

enny Frederick, City Secretary